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                               Offers to Exchange
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                                    For its

                    10 3/4% Senior Notes Due August 1, 2008

                     (Cusip Nos. 91263 PAA3 and U9118QAA7)

                                 ------------

   This exchange offer will expire at 5:00 p.m. Eastern (U.S.) time on July   ,
2002, unless extended by us.

   We are offering to exchange our 10 3/4% Senior Exchange Notes Due August 1,
2008 (the "Exchange Notes") that have been registered under the Securities Act
of 1933, as amended, in exchange for an equal par value face amount of our
outstanding unregistered 10 3/4% Senior Notes Due August 1, 2008 that were
issued in July and September of 2001 (the "Outstanding Notes").

   The terms of the exchange are subject to the conditions described in this
prospectus.

   Consider the risk factors beginning on page 10 of this prospectus carefully.

   There is no active public trading market for the Outstanding Notes. We do
not intend to apply for listing of the Exchange Notes on any domestic
securities exchange or seek approval for quotation through any automated
quotation system.

   United States Steel Corporation ("USS") produces, transports and sells steel
mill products, coke, taconite pellets and coal in the United States and,
through its subsidiary U. S. Steel Kosice, produces and sells steel in Central
Europe.

   The Exchange Notes will be issued in denominations of $1,000. We will pay
interest on the Exchange Notes each August 1 and February 1. The first interest
payment will be due on August 1, 2002 with interest payable from the February
1, 2002 payment of interest on the Outstanding Notes. We may redeem up to 35%
of the aggregate principal amount of the Exchange Notes before August 1, 2004
with net proceeds that we raise in public equity offerings at a redemption
price equal to 110.75% of the principal amount of the Exchange Notes being
redeemed plus accrued interest.

   Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities
commission has approved or disapproved of these securities or determined if
this prospectus is truthful or complete. Any representation to the contrary is
a criminal offense.

   Each broker-dealer that receives Exchange Notes for its own account pursuant
to this exchange offer must acknowledge that it will deliver a prospectus in
connection with any resale of such Exchange Notes. The letter of transmittal
states that by so acknowledging and by delivering a prospectus, a broker-dealer
will not be deemed to admit that it is an "underwriter" within the meaning of
the Securities Act. This prospectus, as it may be amended or supplemented from
time to time, may be used by a broker-dealer in connection with resales of
Exchange Notes received in exchange for Outstanding Notes where such
Outstanding Notes were acquired by such broker-dealer as a result of market-
making activities or other trading activities. The Company has agreed that, for
a period of 180 days after the expiration of this exchange offer (as defined
herein), it will make this Prospectus available to any broker-dealer for use in
connection with any such resale. A broker-dealer may not particip�onticiof
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   We have not authorized anyone to provide you with information that is
different from the information contained in this prospectus or to which we have
referred you.

                                       i

                      WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION

   United States Steel Corporation files annual, quarterly and current reports,
proxy statements and other information with the SEC. You may read and copy any
document we file with the SEC at the SEC's Public Reference Room at 450 Fifth
Street Washington, D.C. 20549. You may obtain information on the operation of
the Public Reference Room by calling the SEC at 1-800-SEC-0330. Our SEC filings
are also accessible through the Internet at the SEC's website at
http://www.sec.gov and on our website at http://www.ussteel.com.

   The SEC allows us to "incorporate by reference" into this prospectus the
information in documents we file with it, which means that we can disclose
important information to you by referring you to those documents. The
information incorporated by reference is considered to be a part of this
prospectus, and later information that we file with the SEC will update and
supersede this information. We incorporate by reference the following documents
and any future filings we make with the SEC under Section 13(a), 13(c), 14, or
15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 until the termination of the
offering:

     (a) USS' Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ende� Forerethe 
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Factors" for a discussion of certain issues that should be considered in
evaluating an investment in the Notes.

                                  Our Company

   We are the largest integrated steel producer in North America. Integrated
steel producers make steel from iron ore, unlike mini-mills that mostly melt
scrap to make steel products. We have a broad product mix with particular focus
on value-added products and serve customers in the automotive, appliance,
distribution and service center, industrial machinery and construction
industries. We currently have annual steel-making capability of 17.8 million
tons through our four integrated steel mills. In addition, we have a
diversified mix of assets that provide us with a varied stream of revenues.

   We operate three integrated steel mills and six finishing facilities in
North America and produce, transport and sell a variety of sheet, tin, plate
and tubular products, as well as coke, iron ore and coal. We participate in
several joint ventures engaged in steel processing and finishing. We also
participate in the real estate, resource management, and engineering and
consulting services businesses. We have a significant market presence in each
of our major product areas and have long-term relationships with many of our
major customers. We have annual steel-making capability in the U.S. of 12.8
million tons through Gary Works in Indiana, Mon Valley Works in Pennsylvania,
and Fairfield Works in Alabama. We operate finishing facilities in those three
states and Ohio. We are the largest domestic producer of seamless oil country
tubular goods and one of the two largest producers of tin mill products in
North America. We produce most of the iron ore and coke and a portion of the
coal we use as raw materials in our steel-making process.

   In November 2000, we acquired U.S. Steel Kosice, s.r.o. ("USSK"),
headquartered in Kosice in the Slovak Republic, the largest flat-rolled
producer in Central Europe. USSK has annual steel-making capability of 5.0
million tons and produces and sells sheet, tin, plate, precision tube and
specialty products, as well as coke. The acquisition of USSK has enabled us to
establish a low-cost manufacturing base in Europe and better positioned us to
serve our global customers.

   Before December 31, 2001 our businesses were owned by USX Corporation. USX
had two outstanding classes of common stock: USX-Marathon Group common stock,
that was intended to reflect the performance of USX's energy business, and USX-
U. S. Steel Group common stock, that was intended to reflect the performance of
USX's steel business. On December 31, 2001, in a series of transactions that we
call the Separation, each share of USX-U. S. Steel Group common stock was
converted into the right to receive one share of our stock and USX changed its
name to Marathon Oil Corporation ("Marathon"). As a consequence of the
Separation, we became a separate publicly owned corporation. The Original Notes
were issued prior to Separation when we were a Delaware limited liability
company named United States Steel LLC.

   The net assets of United States Steel Corporation after Separation were
approximately the same as the net assets attributed to Steel Stock at the time
of the Separation, except for a $900 million value transfer (the "Value
Transfer") in the form of additional net debt and other obligations retained by
Marathon.

   In connection with the Separation, we entered into a series of agreements
with Marathon governing our relationship after the Separation and providing the
allocation of tax and certain other liabilities and obligations arising from
periods prior to the Separation. These agreements included a financial matters
agreement under which we assumed obligations relating to industrial development
bonds, leases and guarantee obligations totaling approximately $692 million and
a tax sharing agreement that deals with tax matters and sharing of taxes
arising prior to Separation.

   United States Steel Corporation is a Delaware corporation. Our principal
offices are at 600 Grant Street, Pittsburgh P�d 0 
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                              cannot rely on the position of the staff of the
                              SEC enunciated in Exxon Capital Holdings
                              Corporation, Morgan Stanley & Co. Incorporated or
                              similar no-action letters and, in the absence of
                              an exemption, must comply with the registration
                              and prospectus delivery requirements of the
                              Securities Act in connection with the resale of
                              the Exchange Notes.

Certain Conditions to the
Exchange Offer..............
                              The exchange offer is subject to customary
                              conditions, which we may waive. Please read the
                              section captioned "Terms of the Exchange--Certain
                              Conditions to the Exchange Offer" of this
                              prospectus for more information regarding the
                              conditions to the exchange offer.

Effects on Holders of
Outstanding Notes...........
                              As a result of the making of, and upon acceptance
                              for exchange of all validly tendered Outstanding
                              Notes pursuant to the terms of, the exchange
                              offer, we will have fulfilled a covenant in the
                              registration rights agreement at the time of the
                              issuance of the Outstanding Notes and,
                              accordingly, there will be no increase in the
                              interest rate on the Outstanding Notes as
                              described in the registration rights agreement.
                              If you are a holder of Outstanding Notes and you
                              do not tender your Outstanding Notes in the
                              exchange offer, you will continue to hold the
                              Outstanding Notes and will be entitled to all the
                              rights and limitations applicable to the
                              Outstanding Notes in the indenture relating to
                              the Notes, except for any rights under the
                              registration rights agreement that by their terms
                              terminate upon the consummation of the exchange
                              offer.

                              To the extent that Outstanding Notes are tendered
                              and accepted in this exchange offer, the trading
                              market for the Outstanding Notes could be
                              adversely affected.

                                       3

Consequences of Failure to    All untendered Outstanding Notes will continue to
Exchange....................  be subject to the restrictions on transfer
                              provided for in the Outstanding Notes and in the
                              indenture. In general, the Outstanding Notes may
                              not be offered or sold unless registered under
                              the Securities Act, except pursuant to an
                              exemption from, or in a transaction not subject
                              to, the Securities Act and applicable state
                              securities laws. Other than in connection with
                              the exchange offer, we do not currently
                              anticipate that we will register the Outstanding
                              Notes under the Securities Act.

Certain Tax                   The exchange of Outstanding Notes for Exchange
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                               New York, N.Y. 10007
                             Attn: Mr. Bernard Arsenec

Delivery....................  You must also deliver the Outstanding Notes and
                              any other required documents to the Exchange
                              Agent at the addresses set forth above. If you
                              hold Outstanding Notes through The Depository
                              Trust Company ("DTC") and wish to participate in
                              the exchange offer, you must comply with the
                              Automated Tender Offer Program procedures of DTC,
                              by which you will agree to be bound by the letter
                              of transmittal. By signing, or agreeing to be
                              bound by, the letter of transmittal, you will
                              represent to us that, among other things:

                              .  any Exchange Notes you receive will be
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                              be August 1, 2002 with interest payable from
                              the February 1, 2002 payment of interest on
                              the Outstanding Notes.

Ranking.....................  The Notes will rank equally in right of
                              payment with all of the existing and future
                              senior unsecured indebtedness of United
                              States Steel and will rank senior in right of
                              payment to all of its future subordinated
                              indebtedness.

                                       5

                              At March 31, 2002, United States Steel had
                              capital leases totaling $89 million and $521
                              million of senior unsecured indebtedness
                              ranking equal to the Notes, together with
                              USSK's $325 million loan with a group of
                              financial institutions, which is non-recourse
                              to United States Steel. United States Steel
                              has no subordinated indebtedness currently
                              outstanding.

Senior Unsecured Debt         The Notes are currently rated Ba3 by Moody's
Ratings.....................  Investors Service, Inc. ("Moody's") and BB by
                              Standard & Poor's Rating Services ("S&P").

                              As of December 31, 2001, Moody's assigned a
                              corporate credit rating of Ba3 to United
                              States Steel with negative implications. On
                              May 17, 2002, S&P affirmed its BB corporate
                              credit rating for United States Steel and
                              removed the negative implications and
                              replaced it with a stable outlook.

Optional Redemption.........  At any time prior to August 1, 2004, we may
                              redeem up to 35% of the aggregate principal
                              amount of the Notes with the proceeds of
                              public offerings of certain of our capital
                              stock at a redemption price of 110.75% of the
                              principal amount plus accrued interest.

Change of Control Offer.....  Upon a change of control (as defined under
                              "Description of Notes"), we will be required
                              to make an offer to purchase the Notes. The
                              purchase price will equal 101% of the
                              principal amount of the Notes plus accrued
                              interest.

Certain Covenants...........  The indenture governing the Notes contains
                              covenants that limit the ability of United States
                              Steel and all or some of its subsidiaries to:

                              .  issue or sell capital stock of subsidiaries;

                              .  engage in transactions with affiliates;

                              .  create liens on their assets to secure
                                 indebtedness;

                              .  transfer or sell assets;

                              .  restrict dividend or other payments to United
                                 States Steel from its subsidiaries; and

                              .  incur debt

                              .  consolidate, merge or transfer all or
                                 substantially all of United States Steel's
                                 assets and the assets of its subsidiaries.

                              These covenants are subject to a number of
                              important exceptions and qualifications, which
                              are described in the "Description of the Notes"
                              section of this prospectus.

Investment Grade Fall-Away
Covenants...................  Following the first day that:

                              .  the Notes shall have an investment grade
                                 rating from both Standard & Poor's and
                                 Moody's; and

                                       6



                              .  no default has occurred and is continuing
                                 under the Indenture,

                              United States Steel will no longer be subject to
                              certain of the covenants referred to above unless
                              and until one of Standard & Poor's and Moody's
                              either withdraws its rating or downgrades the
                              rating of the Notes below investment grade.

Amendments and Waivers......  Except for specified amendments, the indenture
                              may be amended with the consent of the holders of
                              a majority of the principal amount of the Notes
                              then outstanding.

Guarantee...................
                              The Guarantee of the Original Notes by USX
                              Corporation by its terms expired upon the
                              Separation and USX Corporation, now named
                              Marathon Oil Corporation, has no liability with
                              respect to the Notes.
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   Some of our operating lease agreements include contingent rental charges
that are not determinable to any degree of certainty. These charges are
primarily based on utilization of the power generation facility at our Gary
Works location and operating expenses incurred related to our headquarters'
office space. Recorded liabilities related to deferred income taxes, employee
benefits and other liabilities that may have an impact on liquidity and cash
flow in future periods are also not currently determinable.

   Our business may not generate sufficient operating cash flow or external
financing sources may not be available in an amount sufficient to enable us to
service or refinance our indebtedness or to fund other liquidity needs.

We have incurred operating and cash losses and will have fewer sources of cash,
including cash from Marathon tax settlements.

   For the first quarter ended March 31, 2002, we had a loss from operations of
$61 million and net cash used in operating activities was $181 million
excluding the sale of $200 million of accounts receivables under our accounts
receivable program.

   For the year ended December 31, 2001, we had a loss from operations of $405
million and net cash used in operating activities was $150 million excluding
the income tax settlements received from Marathon. We may not realize positive
operating income or cash flows from operations in the foreseeable future.

   Historically, we funded our negative operating cash flow through an increase
in USX debt attributable to the U.S. Steel Group. Before the Separation, the
USX tax allocation policy required the U. S. Steel Group and the Marathon Group
to pay the other for tax benefits resulting from tax attributes that could not
be utilized by the group to which those tax attributes were attributable on a
stand-alone basis but which could be used on a
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consolidated, combined or unitary basis. The net amount of cash settlements
made by Marathon to USS for prior years, subject to adjustment, was $819
million, $91 million and $(2) million in 2001, 2000 and 1999, respectively.
These payments allowed USS to realize the cash value of its tax benefits on a
current basis. If we generate losses or other tax attributes we can generally
realize the cash value from them only if and when we generate enough taxable
income in future years to use those tax losses or other tax attributes on a
stand-alone basis. This delay in realizing tax benefits may adversely affect
our cash flow.

   Because we are no longer owned by USX, we are not able to rely on USX for
financial support or benefit from a relationship with USX to obtain credit. Our
lower credit ratings have resulted in higher borrowing costs and make obtaining
necessary capital more difficult.

The tight surety bond market may adversely impact our liquidity.

   We use surety bonds to provide financial assurance for certain transactions
and business activities. The total amount of active surety bonds currently
being used for financial assurance purposes is approximately $255 million.
Recent events have caused major changes in the surety bond market including
significant increases in surety bond premiums. These factors, together with our
non-investment grade credit rating, have caused us to replace some surety bonds
with other forms of financial assurance, and may require us to provide some
form of collateral to the surety bond providers in order to keep bonds in
place. The other forms of financial assurance or collateral could include
financial instruments supported by either our receivables purchase agreement or
inventory facility. The use of these types of financial instruments for
financial assurance and collateral will have a negative impact on liquidity.
During the second quarter of 2002, we expect approximately $100 million of
liquidity sources to be used to provide financial assurance.

Imports of steel may depress domestic price levels and have an adverse effect
on our results of operations and cash flows.

   Imports of steel into the United States constituted 24%, 27% and 26% of the
domestic steel market demand for 2001, 2000 and 1999, respectively. We believe
that steel imports into the United States involve widespread dumping and
subsidy abuses, and that the remedies provided by United States law to private
litigants are insufficient to correct these problems. Imports of steel
involving dumping and subsidy abuses depress domestic price levels, and have an
adverse effect upon our revenue, income and cash flows. Over the past five
years, the average transaction prices for our domestic steel products have
decreased from a high of $479 per net ton in 1997 to a low of $427 per net ton
in 2001.

   The trade remedies announced by President Bush, under Section 201 of the
Trade Act of 1974, on March 5, 2002 are intended to provide protection against
imports from certain countries, but there are products and countries not
covered and imports of these exempt products or of products from these



countries may still have an adverse effect upon our revenues and income. The
People's Republic of China has filed a challenge to President Bush's action
with the World Trade Organization and other nations have indicated that they
also intend to do so or to take other actions responding to the Section 201
remedies. On March 29, 2002, U. S. Steel joined other major producers of oil
country tubular goods in filing unfair international trade cases against 14
countries. Imports of these products have increased more than 390 percent
during the past two years. Thirteen countries remained subject to the
proceedings following the withdrawal of the anti-dumping petition against
Colombia. On May 10, 2002, the International Trade Commission made a negative
preliminary injury determination. This action causes the investigations at both
the International Trade Commission and the Department of Commerce to be
terminated.

   These trade remedies may also prompt foreign governments to impose tariffs
or other trade restriction�;g� steel products. -nother possible effect of thess

remedies is that steel that mifht otherwise ye imported into tho United States

may ye sold into markets served by USSh. On jecemyer 20, 200t, the kuropm sCommissio, commenced an anti-dumping investigatio, concerning the import oshot-rolled coils and hot-rolled pickled and oiled coils from Slovakpa and five�� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� � �� �& �� �� �� �� �� �B �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �% �� �� �� �� �� �� �9 �� �� �
 �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �" �� �� �� �5 �� �� ���� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� ��

�5 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �8 �� �� �� �� �� �� �9 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� � �� �' �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �B �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �% �� �� �� ��

�5 �� �� �< �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �
 �� �
 �� ��

�� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� ��

�� �� �< �� �� �
 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �	 �� �
 �� �% �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �% �� �� �
 �5 �� �
 �� �� �� ���� �� �


�5 �� �� �< �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� � �� �< �� �
 �� �� �� �
 �
 �� �� �� ���P �� � �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� ��

�� �� �5 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �< �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �< �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �
 �� �� �� �% �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �< �� �� �� �� �� �% �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �	 �� ���- �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �5 �� �
 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �< �� �� �� �% �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� ���� �� �
 �� �� �	 �� ���� �� �� �< �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �& �� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �& �� �� �
 �� �
 �� �
 �� �� �� �
 �� �
 �� �� �
 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �B �� �� �� �� �
 �� ���� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �
 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �% �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� ���� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �% �� �� �
 �� �� �� �9 �� �� �� �� � �� �- �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �5 �� �
 �� �
 �� �� ���� �� �< �� �� �� �� �< �� �� �
 �� �� �� �
 �� �	 �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �	 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 ��

�5 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� ��

�� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �	 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� � �� �� �� �� �� �� �< �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �% �� �� �
 �� �� �5 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �	 �� �
 �� �� �
 �� �� �� ���' �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �% �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �
 �� �% �� �� �
 �� �< �� �� �� �
 �� �� �
 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �	 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �
 ���5 �� �� �
 �� �
 �� �5 �� �
 �� �� �% �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� ���� �� �� �5 �� �
 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �% �" �� �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �B �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� ���
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �< �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �< �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �< �� �� �� ��

�� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �
 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �% �� �� �� �� �� �� �< �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �B �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �% �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� ��

�� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �% �" �� �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� � �� �- �� �� �% �" �� �� �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �9 �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� ���� �
 �� �� �5 �� �% �� �� �� �� �� �
 �
 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� � �� �B �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �% �" �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� � �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� ���� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �
 �
 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �5 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� ���
 �� �� �5 �� �
 �� �
 �� �< �� �� �� �� �< �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �	 �� �� �� �
 �� �5 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �
 �
 �� �� �� �� �� ���� �� �
 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �	 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �" �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �9 �� �� �B �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �	 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �	 �� ���� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �
 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �9 �� �� �B �� �� �� �� �� �� � �� �B �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �% ���� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �
 �� �% �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �
 �" �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �
 �
 �� ���' �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �% �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �% �" �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �5 �� �
 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �% �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� ���� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �
 �� �� �5 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �
 �� �� �� �	 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �" �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �
 �
 �� ���� �� �5 �� �- �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �" �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �
 �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �
 �
 �� � �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �B �� �
 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� ���� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �
 �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �9 �� �� �� �� �� �
 �" �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �% �" �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �< �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �< �� �� �� ���� �� �� �� �
 �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �5 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �< �� �� �� �
 �� �- �� �� �% �" �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 ���� �� �� �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �
 �
 �� �� �� �� �B �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �
 � �� �B �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 ���
 �� �� �5 �� �
 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �% �" �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �B �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �9 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �
 �� �� �
 �� ���� �� �5 �5 �� �� �� �� �� �9 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �" �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �< �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �
 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �< �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� ���� �� �� �
 �" �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �B �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �5 �5 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� � �� �� �� �% �� �� �
 �� �� �
 �� �
 �� �� �
 �� � �� �� �� �% �� �� �< �
 �
 �
 ���� �� �� �5 �� �
 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �< �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� ���� �5 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� ���� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �5 �5 �� �� �
 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �5 �� �
 �� �� �� �	 �� �
 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �% �� �� �� ���
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �
 �� �� �5 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �
 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �9 �� �� �� � �� �B �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �	 �� �
 �� �
 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� ���5 �� �� �� �� �
 �
 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �< �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �
 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �B �� �
 �� �5 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� ���5 �� �� �� �� �
 �
 �� ���
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �< �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �� �5 �� �
 �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� ���� �� �� �< �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �9 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� ���� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� � �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �% �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �< �� �� �� �� ���� �� �� �� �< � �< �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �< �� �� �� �% �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �< �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� � �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �< �� �� �� �% ���< �
 �
 �
 �� �� �B �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �5 �
 �� �� �� �� �� �< �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �
 �
 �� �5 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �< �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �% ���� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �5 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �9 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �% �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �% ���� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �5 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �
 �� ���" �� �< �5 �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �% �� �� �� �� �	 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� ���% �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �5 �5 �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �5 �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �5 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �
 �� ���� �� �� �< �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �	 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �	 �� �� �
 �
 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �
 �� ���� �� �	 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �
 �� �� �� �5 �� �� �
 �� �
 �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �< �5 �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 � �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �	 ���� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �< �� �� �< �5 �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �	 �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �% �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 � �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �




i



                                       14

other possible causes of any such injuries (such as the use of tobacco products
or exposure to other substances). In addition, because��xsuicenuoxncse��
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rights to amend or terminate the exchange offer, and not to accept for exchange
any Outstanding Notes not previously accepted for exchange, upon the occurrence
of any of the conditions specified below under the caption "--Certain
Conditions to the Exchange Offer."

   Holders who tender Outstanding Notes in the exchange offer will not be
required to pay brokerage commissions or fees or, subject to the instructions
in the letter of transmittal, transfer taxes with respect to the exchange of
Outstanding Notes. We will pay all charges and expenses, other than certain
applicable taxes described below, in connection with the exchange offer. It is
important that you read the section labeled""--Fees and Expenses" below for
more details regarding fees and expenses incurred in the exchange offer.

Expiration Date; Extensions; Amendments

   The exchange offer will expire at 5:00 p.m., prevailing Eastern (U.S.) time,
on July   , 2002 (the "Expiration Date"), subject to the right of United States
Steel to extend such date and time for the exchange offers in its sole
discretion, in which case, the expiration date shall mean the latest date and
time to which the exchange offers are extended.

   United States Steel reserves the right, in its sole discretion, to extend
the exchange offer, by giving oral or written notice of such extension to the
Exchange Agent. Any such extension, will be followed as promptly as practicable
by a public announcement thereof which will be made no later than 9:00 a.m.,
prevailing Eastern (U.S.) time, on the next business day after the previously
scheduled expiration date.

   We reserve the right, in our sole discretion:

  .  to delay accepting for exchange any Outstanding Notes;

  .  to extend the exchange offer or to terminate the exchange offer and to
     refuse to accept Outstanding Notes not previously accepted if any of the
     conditions set forth below under "--Certain Conditions to the Exchange
     Offer" have not been satisfied, by giving oral or written notice of such
     delay, extension or termination to the Exchange Agent; or

  .  under the terms of the registration rights agreement, to amend the terms
     of the exchange offer in any manner.

   Any delay in acceptance, extension, termination, or amendment will be
followed as promptly as practicable by oral or written notice to the registered
holders of Outstanding Notes. If we amend the exchange offer in a manner that
we determine constitutes a material change, we will promptly disclose the
amendment in a manner reasonably calculated to inform the holders of
Outstanding Notes of the amendment.

   Without limiting the manner in which United States Steel may choose to make
a public announcement of any extension, delay in acceptance, termination or
amendment of the exchange offer, United States Steel shall have no obligation
to publish, advertise or otherwise communicate any such public announcement
other than by making a timely release to any appropriate news agency, including
the Dow Jones News Service.

Certain Conditions to the Exchange Offer

   Despite any other term of the exchange offer, we will not be required to
accept for exchange, or exchange any Exchange Notes for, any Outstanding Notes,
and we may terminate the exchange offer as provided in this prospectus before
accepting any Outstanding Notes for exchange if in our reasonable judgment:

  .  the Exchange Notes to be received will not be tradable by the holder
     without restriction under the Securities Act, the Securities Exchange
     Act of 1934 and without material restrictions under the blue sky or
     securities laws of substantially all of the states of the United States;

  .  the exchange offer, or the making of any exchange by a holder of
     Outstanding Notes, would violate applicable law or any applicable
     interpretation of the staff of the SEC; or
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  .  any action or proceeding has been instituted or threatened in any court
     or by or before any governmental agency with respect to the exchange
     offer that, in our judgment, would reasonably be expected to impair our
     ability to proceed with the exchange offer.

   In addition, we will not be obligated to accept for exchange the Outstanding
Notes of any holder that has not made to us:

  .  the representations described under "--Procedures for Tendering" and















the extent lawful.

   Interest on these Notes will accrue from February 1, 2002. Interest will be
computed on the basis of a 360-day year comprised of twelve 30-day months. No
interest payment will be made for periods after February 1, 2002 in respect of
any Outstanding Note exchanged for an Exchange Note.

   Additional interest may accrue on the Notes in certain circumstances
pursuant to the registration rights agreement.
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Optional Redemption

   Except as set forth below, we will not be able to redeem the Notes at our
option prior to maturity.

   Before August 1, 2004, we may at our option on one or more occasions, upon
not less than 30 nor more than 60 days' notice, redeem the Notes in an
aggregate principal amount not to exceed 35% of the aggregate principal amount
of the Notes originally issued at a redemption price (expressed as a percentage
of principal amount) of 110.75%, plus accrued and unpaid interest to the
redemption date, with the net cash proceeds from one or more Public Equity
Offerings; provided that

  (1) at least 65% of such aggregate principal amount originally issued of
      the Notes remains outstanding immediately after the occurrence of each
      such redemption (other than Notes held, directly or indirectly, by the
      Company or its Affiliates); and

  (2) each such redemption occurs within 60 days after the date of the
      related Public Equity Offering.

Selection and Notice of Redemption

   If we are redeeming less than all the Notes at any time, the Trustee will
select Notes on a pro rata basis, by lot or by such other method as the Trustee
in its sole discretion shall deem to be fair and appropriate.

   We will redeem Notes of $1,000 or less in whole and not in part. We will
cause notices of redemption to be mailed by first-class mail at least 30 but
not more than 60 days before the redemption date to each holder of Notes to be
redeemed at its registered address.

   If any Note is to be redeemed in part only, the notice of redemption that
relates to that Note will state the portion of the principal amount thereof to
be redeemed. We will issue a new Note in a principal amount equal to the
unredeemed portion of the original Note in the name of the holder upon
cancellation of the original Note. Notes called for redemption become due on
the date fixed for redemption. On and after the redemption date, interest
ceases to accrue on Notes or portions of them called for redemption.

   So long as the book-entry system is used for determining beneficial
ownership of the Notes, the notice of redemption for any of the Notes will be
given to Cede & Co., as nominee for The Depository Trust Company ("DTC") and
registered owner of the Notes. Neither failure to receive such notice nor any
defect in any notice so given shall affect the sufficiency of the proceedings
for the redemption of any such Notes.

Mandatory Redemption; Offers to Purchase; Open Market Purchases

   We are not required to make any mandatory redemption or sinking fund
payments with respect to the Notes. However, under certain circumstances, we
may be required to offer to purchase Notes as described under the captions "--
Change of Control" and "--Certain Covenants--Limitation on Sales of Assets and
Subsidiary Stock". We may at any time and from time to time purchase Notes in
the open market or otherwise.

Book-Entry, Delivery and Form

   The Notes are initially in the form of one or more global notes (the "Global
Notes"). The Global Notes will be deposited with, or on behalf of, DTC and
registered in the name of DTC or its nominee. Except as set forth below, the
Global Notes may be transferred, in whole and not in part, only to DTC or
another nominee of DTC. You may hold your beneficial interests in the Global
Note directly through DTC if you have an account with DTC or indirectly through
organizations which have accounts with DTC.

   DTC has advised the Company as follows: DTC is a limited-purpose trust
company organized under the New York Banking Law, a "banking organization"
within the meaning of the New York Banking Law, a member of the Federal Reserve
System, a "clearing corporation" within the meaning of the New York Uniform
Commercial Code, and "a clearing agency" registered pursuant to the provisions
of Section 17A of the











  (3)  the adoption of a plan relating to the liquidation or dissolution of
       the Company; or

  (4)  the merger or consolidation of the Company with or into another Person
       or the merger of another Person with or into the Company, or the sale
       of all or substantially all the assets of the Company (determined on a
       consolidated basis) to another Person, other than a merger or
       consolidation transaction in which holders of securities that
       represented 100% of the Voting Stock of the Company immediately prior
       to such transaction (or other securities into which such securities
       are converted as part of such merger or consolidation transaction) own
       directly or indirectly at least a majority of the voting power of the
       Voting Stock of the surviving Person in such merger or consolidation
       transaction immediately after such transaction and in substantially
       the samed甀oritiea suf he
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  (13)  Guarantees by the Company of obligations of any of its joint ventures
        in an aggregate amount not to exceed $100 million;

  (14)  Subord� io kwligations not to exceed $1c0 million elel e(1l �rm    iiiii0nSeNmiyli Cntl exrrtw tc  retsts )f ihe Companw e(1l  �2eN�rSuwio        A0iretw o oeihe a te  nnwC2eNm�ra of ihe auwio A0iretw of �nw         c ets )f  at s phe  au1s w � � �n� fxl  �2eN�  eeNagmNstmNihciit

        fregioeih�  ehe aeNagmNstmNlf �nw  c ets )f  at s phen        fu1s w � ᐀a
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         quarter for which financial results are pub �





  (2)  with respect to clause (c) only,

    (i)  any such encumbrance or restriction consisting of customary
         nonassignment provisions in leases governing leasehold interests
         to the extent such provisions restrict the transfer of the lease
         or the property leased thereunder;

    (ii)  restrictions contained in security agreements or mortgages
          securing Indebtedness of a Restricted Subsidiary to the extĀge   int





       disinterested with respect to such Affiliate Transactions have
       determined in good faith that the criteria set forth in clause (1) are
       satisfied and have approved the relevant Affiliate Transaction as
       evidenced by a Board resolution; and

  (3)  if such Affiliate Transaction involves an amount in excess of $25
       million, the Board of Directors shall also have received a written
       opinion from an Independent Qualified Party to the effect that such
       Affiliate Transaction is fair, from a financial standpoint, to the
       Company and its Restricted Subsidiaries or not less favorable to the
       Company and its Restricted Subsidiaries than could reasonably be
       expected to be obtained at the time in an arm's-length transaction
       with a Person who was not an Affiliate.

   (b) The provisions of the preceding paragraph (a) will not prohibit:

  (1)  any Investment (ot� xcesh甀fan could   (b)niofan cou a n ns

d sonably b



   The Company will not, and will not permit any Restricted Subsidiary to,
directly or indirectly, Incur or permit to exist any Lien (the "Initial Lien")
of any nature whatsoever on any of its properties (including Capital Stock of a
Restricted Subsidiary), whether owned at July 27, 2001 or thereafter acquired,
securing any Indebtedness, other than Permitted Liens, without effectively
providing that the Notes shall be secured equally and ratably with (or prior
to) the obligations so secured for so long as such obligations are so secured.

   Any Lien created for the benefit of the Holders of the Notes pursuant to the
preceding sentence shall provide by its terms that such Lien shall be
automatically and unconditionally released and discharged upon the release and
discharge of the Initial Lien.

 Limitation on Sale/Leaseback Transactions

   The Company will not, and will not permit any Restricted Subsidiary to,
enter into, Guarantee or otherwise become liable with respect to any
Sale/Leaseback Transaction with respect to any property unless:

  (1) the Company or such Restricted Subsidiary would be entitled to (A)
      Incur Indebtedness in an amount equal to the Attributable Debt with
      respect to such Sale/Leaseback Transaction pursuant to the covenant
      described under "--Limitation on Indebtedness" and (B) create a Lien on
      such property securing such Attributable Debt without equally and
      ratably securing the Notes pursuant to the covenant described under "--
      Limitation on Liens";

  (2) the net proceeds received by the Company or any Restricted Subsidiary
      in connection with such Sale/Leaseback Transaction are at least equal
      to the fair value (as determined by the Board of Directors) of such
      property; and

  (3) the Company applies the proceeds of such transaction to the extent
      required by the covenant described under "--Limitation on Sale of
      Assets and Subsidiary Stock".

 Merger and Consolidation

   The Company will not consolidate with or merge with or into, or convey,
transfer or lease, in one transaction or a series of transactions, directly or
indirectly, all or substantially all its assets to, any Person, unless:

  (1) the resulting, surviving or transferee Person (the "Successor Company")
      shall be a Person organized and existing under the laws of the United
      States of America, any State thereof or the District of Columbia and
      the Successor Company (if not the Company) shall expressly assume, by
      an indenture supplemental thereto, executed and delivered to the
      Trustee, in form satisfactory to the Trustee, all the obligations of
      the Company under the Notes and the Indenture;
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  (2) immediately after giving pro forma effect to such transaction (and
      treating any Indebtedness which becomes an obligation of the Successor
      Company or any Subsidiary as a result of such transaction as having
      been Incurred by such Successor Company or such Subsidiary at the time
      of such transaction), no Default shall have occurred and be continuing;

  (3) immediately after giving pro forma effect to such transaction, the
      Successor Company would be able to Incur an additional $1.00 of
      Indebtedness pursuant to paragraph (a) of the covenant described under
      "--Limitation on Indebtedness";

  (4) immediately after giving pro forma effect to such transaction, the
      Successor Company shall have Consolidated Net Worth in an amount that
      is not less than the Consolidated Net Worth of the Company immediately
      prior to such transaction;

  (5)  the Company shall have delivered to the Trustee an Officers'
       Certificate and an Opinion of Counsel, each stating that such
       consolidation, merger or transfer and such supplemental indenture (if
       any) comply with the Indenture; and

  (6)  the Company shall have delivered to the Trustee an Opinion of Counsel
       to the effect that the Holders will not recognize income, gain or loss
       for Federal income tax purposes as a result of such transaction and
       will be subject to Federal income tax on the same amounts, in the same
       manner and at the same times as would have been the case if such
       transaction had not occurred;

provided, however, that clauses (3) and (4) will not be applicable to (A) a
Restricted Subsidiary consolidating with, merging into or transferring all or
part of its properties and assets to the Company or (B) the Company merging
with an Affiliate of the Company solely for the purpose and with the sole





      receipt thereof and the offer of security or indemnity; and

  (5) holders of a majority in principal amount of the outstanding Notes have
      not given the Trustee a direction inconsistent with such request within
      such 60-day period.

Subject to certain restrictions, the holders of a majority in principal amount
of the outstanding Notes are given the right to direct the time, method and
place of conducting any proceeding for any remedy available to the Trustee or
of exercising any trust or power conferred on the Trustee. The Trustee,
however, may refuse to follow any direction that conflicts with law or the
Indenture or that the Trustee determines is unduly prejudicial to the rights of
any other holder of a Note or that would involve the Trustee in personal
liability.

   If a Default occurs, is continuing and is known to the Trustee, the Trustee
must mail to each holder of the Notes notice of the Default within 90 days
after it occurs. Except in the case of a Default in the payment of principal of
or interest on any Note, the Trustee may withhold notice if and so long as a
committee of its trust officers determines that withholding notice is not
opposed to the interest of the holders of the Notes. In addition, we are
required to deliver to the Trustee, within 120 days after the end of each
fiscal year, a certificate indicating whether the signers thereof know of any
Default that occurred during the previous year. We are required to deliver to
the Trustee, within 30 days after the occurrence thereof, written notice of any
event which would constitute certain Defaults, their status and what action we
are taking or proposes to take in respect thereof.
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Amendments and Waivers

   Subject to certain exceptions, the Indenture may be amended with respect to
any series of Notes with the consent of the holders of a majority in principal
amount of that series of Notes then outstanding (including consents obtained in
connection with a tender offer or exchange for the Notes) and any past default
or compliance with any provisions may also be waived with the consent of the
holders of a majority in principal amount of that series of Notes then
outstanding. However, without the consent of each holder of an outstanding Note
affected thereby, an amendment or waiver may not, among other things:

  (1) reduce the amount of Notes whose holders must consent to an amendment;

  (2) reduce the rate of or extend the time for payment of interest on any
      Note;

  (3) reduce the principal of or extend the Stated Maturity of any Note;

  (4) reduce the amount payable upon the redemption of any Note or change the
      time at which any Note may be redeemed as described under "--Optional
      Redemption";

  (5) make any Note payable in currency other than that stated in the Note;

  (6) impair the right of any holder of the Notes to receive payment of
      principal of and interest on such holder's Notes on or after the due
      dates therefor or to institut�e;
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  (6) to make any change that does not materially and adversely affect the
      rights of any holder of the Notes; or

  (7) to comply with any requirement of the SEC in connection with the
      qualification of the Indenture under the Trust Indenture Act.

   The consent of the holders of the Notes is not necessary under the Indenture
to approve the particular form of any proposed amendment. It is sufficient if
such consent approves the substance of the proposed amendment.

   After an amendment under the Indenture becomes effective, we are required to
mail to holders of the Notes a notice briefly describing such amendment.
However, the failure to give such notice to all holders of the Notes, or any
defect therein, will not impair or affect the validity of the amendment.
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Transfer

   Initially all the Notes are held through DTC. DTC's records reflect only the
identity of the Direct Participants to whose accounts the Notes are credited.

 e cff ec

e hoerein, wilicular 



Trustee will be required, in the exercise of its power, to use the degree of
care of a prudent man in the conduct of his own affairs. Subject
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to such provisions, the Trustee will be under no obligation to exercise any of
its rights or powers under the Indenture at the request of any Holder of Notes,
unless such Holder shall have offered to the Trustee security and indemnity
satisfactory to it against any loss, liability or expense and then only to the
extent required by the terms of the Indenture.

No Personal Liability of Directors, Officers, Employees and Stockholders

   No director, officer, employee, incorporator or stockholder of the Company
or the Guarantor will have any liability for any obligations of the Company or
the Guarantor under the Notes, the Guarantee or the Indenture or for any claim
based on, in respect of, or by reason of such obligations or their creation.
Each Holder of the Notes by accepting a Note waives and releases all such
liability. The waiver and release are part of the consideration for issuance of
the Notes. Such waiver and release may not be effective to waive liabilities
under the U.S. federal securities laws, and it is the view of the SEC that such
a waiver is against public policy.

Governing Law

   The Indenture and the Notes will be governed by, and construed in accordance
with, the laws of the State of New York.

Certain Definitions

   "Additional Assets" means:

  (1) any property, plant or equipment used in a Related Business;

  (2) the Capital Stock of a Person that becomes a Restricted Subsidiary as a
      result of the acquisition of such Capital Stock by the Company or
      another Restricted Subsidiary; or

  (3) Capital Stock constituting a minority interest in any Person that at
      such time is a Restricted Subsidiary;

provided, however, that any such Restricted Subsidiary described in clause (2)
or (3) above is primarily engaged in a Related Business.

   "Affiliate" of any specified Person means any other Person, directly or
indirectly, controlling or controlled by or under direct or indirect common
control with such specified Person. For the purposes of this definition,
"control" when used with respect to any Person means the power to direct the
management and policies of such Person, directly or indirectly, whether through
the ownership of voting securities, by contract or otherwise; and the terms
"controlling" and "controlled" have meanings correlative to the foregoing. For
purposes of the covenants described under "--Certain Covenants--Limitation on
Restricted Payments", "--Certain Covenants--Limitation on Affiliate
Transactions" and "--Certain Covenants--Limitation on Sales of Assets and
Subsidiary Stock" only, "Affiliate" shall also mean any beneficial owner of
Capital Stock representing 10% or more of the total voting power of the Voting
Stock (on a fully diluted basis) of the Company or of rights or warrants to
purchase such Capital Stock (whether or not currently exercisable) and any
Person who would be an Affiliate of any such beneficial owner pursuant to the
first sentence hereof.

   "Asset Disposition" means any sale, lease, transfer or other disposition (or
series of related sales, leases, transfers or dispositions) by the Company or
any Restricted Subsidiary, including any disposition by means of a Like-Kind
Exchange, an Excluded Real Property Sale or a merger, consolidation or similar
transaction (each referred to for the purposes of this definition as a
"disposition"), of:

  (1) any shares of Capital Stock of a Restricted Subsidiary (other than
      directors' qualifying shares or shares required by applicable law to be
      held by a Person other than the Company or a Restricted Subsidiary);

  (2) all or substantially all the assets of any division or line of business
      of the Company or any Restricted Subsidiary; or
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  (3) any other assets of the Company or any Restricted Subsidiary outside of
      the ordinary course of business of the Company or such Restricted
      Subsidiary.

   For purposes of this definition, any transfer of assets of the U. S. Steel
Group to the Marathon Group in accordance with the Manageme�p�e l str隇倀aupKi fn Gro ॹ桵�suany e�瀀fina �　es on Groà9뀀 R inof breds o°eban�trpurp°eb Sassets of Ste U. S. ॹ桵�su r such Res͐



   Notwithstanding the foregoing, an "Asset Disposition" shall not include:

  (A) a disposition by a Restricted Subsidiary to the Company or by the
      Company or a Restricted Subsidiary to a Wholly Owned Subsidiary;

  (B) for purposes of the covenant described under "--Certain Covenants--
      Limitation on Sales of Assets and Subsidiary Stock" only, (x) a
      disposition that constitutes a Restricted Payment permitted by the
      covenant described under "--Certain Covenants--Limitation on Restricted
      Payments" or a Permitted Investment and (y) a disposition of all or
      substantially all the assets of the Company in accordance with the
      covenant described under "--Certain Covenants--Merger and
      Consolidation";

  (C) a disposition of assets if Additional Assets were acquired within one
      year prior to such disposition for the purpose of replacing the assets
      disposed of; and

  (D) a disposition of assets with a fair market value of less than
      $10,000,000.

   "Attributable Debt" in respect of a Sale/Leaseback Transaction means, as at
the time of determination, the present value (discounted at the interest rate
borne by the Notes, compounded annually) of the total obligations of the lessee
for rental payments during the remaining term of the lease included in such
Sale/Leaseback Transaction (including any period for which such lease has been
extended); provided, however, that if such Sale/Leaseback Transaction results
in a Capital Lease Obligation, the amount of Indebtedness represented thereby
shall be determined in accordance with the definition of "Capital Lease
Obligation".

   "Attributed to the U. S. Steel Group" means attributed to the U. S. Steel
Group in accordance with the Management and Accounting Policies.

   "Average Life" means, as of the date of determination, with respect to any
Indebtedness, the quotient obtained by dividing:

  (1) the sum of the products of the numbers of years from the date of
      determination to the dates of each successive scheduled principal
      payment of or redemption or similar payment with respect to such
      Indebtedness multiplied by the amount of such payment by

  (2) the sum of all such payments.

   "Board of Directors" means the Board of Directors of the Company or any
committee thereof duly authorized to act on behalf of such Board.

   "Business Day" means any day except a Saturday, Sunday or any other day on
which commercial banks in New York City are authorized or required by law to
close.

   "Capital Lease Obligation" means an obligation that is required to be
classified and accounted for as a capital lease for financial reporting
purposes in accordance with GAAP, and the amount of Indebtedness represented by
such obligation shall be the capitalized amount of such obligation determined
in accordance with GAAP; and the Stated Maturity thereof shall be the date of
the last payment of rent or any other amount due under such lease prior to the
first date upon which such lease may be terminated by the lessee without
payment of a penalty. For purposes of the covenant described under "--Certain
Covenants--Limitations on Liens", a Capital Lease Obligation will be deemed to
be secured by a Lien on the property being leased.

   "Capital Stock" of any Person means any and all shares, interests, rights to
purchase, warrants, options, participations or other equivalents of or
interests in (however designated) equity of such Person, including,
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without limitation, membership interests in limited liability companies and any
Preferred Stock, but excluding any debt securities convertible into such
equity.

   "Code" means the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended.

   "Consolidated Coverage Ratio" as of any date of determination means the
ratio of (x) the aggregate amount of EBITDA for the period of the most recent
four consecutive fiscal quarters for which financial results are publicly
available to (y) Consolidated Interest Expense for such four fiscal quarters;
provided, however, that:

  (1) if the Company or any Restricted Subsidiary has Incurred any
      Indebtedness since the beginning of such period that remains
      outstanding or if the transaction giving rise to the need to calculate
      the Consolidated Coverage Ratio is an Incurrence of Indebtedness, or











Company that is organized in a jurisdiction outside the United States of
America.

   "GAAP" means generally accepted accounting principles in the United States
of America as in effect as of July 27, 2001, including those set forth in:

  (1) the opinions and pronouncements of the Accounting Principles Board of
      the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants;

  (2) statements and pronouncements of the Financial Accounting Standards
      Board;

  (3) such other statements by such other entity as approved by a significant
      segment of the accounting profession; and

  (4) the rules and regulations of the SEC governing the inclusion of
      financial statements (including pro forma financial statements) in
      periodic reports required to be filed pursuant to Section 13 of the
      Exchange Act, including opinions and pronouncements in staff accounting
      bulletins and similar written statements from the accounting staff of
      the SEC.
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   "Guarantee" means any obligation, contingent or otherwise, of any Person
directly or indirectly guaranteeing any Indebtedness of any Person and any
obligation, direct or indirect, contingent or otherwise, of such Person:

  (1) to purchase or pay (or advance or supply funds for the purchase or
      payment of) such Indebtedness or other obligation of such Person
      (whether arising by virtue of partnership arrangements, or by
      agreements to keep-well, to purchase assets, goods, securities or
      services, to take-or-pay or to maintain financial statement conditions
      or otherwise) but shall not include take-or-pay arrangement or other
      agreements to purchase goods or services that are not entered into for
      the purpose of purchasing or paying such Indebtedness of such Person;
      or

  (2) entered into for the purpose of assuring in any other manner the
      obligee of such Indebtedness of the payment thereof or to protect such
      obligee against loss in respect thereof (in whole or in part);
      provided, however, that the term "Guarantee" shall not include
      endorsements for collection or deposit in the ordinary course of
      business. The term "Guarantee" used as a verb has a corresponding
      meaning. The term "Guarantor" shall mean any Person Guaranteeing any
      obligation.

   "Hedging Obligations" of any Person means the obligations of such Person
pursuant to any Interest Rate Agreement or Currency Agreement.

   "Holder" or "Noteholder" means the Person in whose name a Note is
registered on the Registrar's books.

   "Incur" means issue, assume, Guarantee, incur or otherwise become liable
for; provided, however, that any Indebtedness or Capital Stock of a Person
existing at the time such Person becomes a Restricted Subsidiary (whether by
merger, consolidation, acquisition or otherwise) shall be deemed to be
Incurred by such Person at the time it becomes a Restricted Subsidiary. The
term "Incurrence" when used as a noun shall have a correlative meaning. Solely
for purposes of determining compliance with "--Certain Covenants--Limitation
on Indebtedness," (1) amortization of debt discount or the accretion of
principal with respect to a non-interest bearing or other discount security
and (2) the payment of regularly scheduled interest in the form of additional
Indebtedness of the same instrument or the payment of regularly scheduled
dividends on Capital Stock in the form of additional Capital Stock of the same
clause and with the same terms will not be deemed to be the Incurrence of
Indebtedness. For purposes of this definition, the Company (i) shall be deemed
to Incur any Indebtedness of other Persons of the type referred to in clause
(6) of the definition of "Indebtedness" at such time it becomes responsible or
liable, directly or indirectly, for its payment pursuant to the terms of the
Financial Matters Agreement and (ii) shall not be deemed to Incur any
Indebtedness for which it is indemnified by Marathon pursuant to the terms of
the Financial Matters Agreement at the time that such Indebtedness is deemed
to become Indebtedness of the Company as a result of Marathon no longer having
an Investment Grade Rating from both Rating Agencies.

   "Indebtedness" means, with respect to any Person on any date of
determination (without duplication):

  (1) the principal in respect of (A) indebtedness of such Person for money
      borrowed and (B) indebtedness evidenced by notes, debentures, bonds or
      other similar instruments for the payment of which such Person is
      responsible or liable, including, in each case, any premium on such
      indebtedness to the extent such premium has become due and payable;





rates.
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   "Investment" in any Person means any direct or indirect advance, loan (other
than advances to customers in the ordinary course of business that are recorded
as accounts receivable on the balance sheet of the lender) or other extensions
of credit (including by way of Guarantee or similar arrangement) or capital
contribution to (by means of any transfer of cash or other property to others
or any payment for property or services for the account or use of others), or
any purchase or acquisition of Capital Stock, Indebtedness or other similar
instruments issued by such Person. Except as otherwise provided for herein, the
amount of an Investment shall be its fair value at the time the Investment is
made and without giving effect to subsequent changes in value. Prior to the
Separation, any Investment made by another Person that is Attributed to the
U.S. Steel Group shall be deemed to be made by the Company.

   For purposes of the definition of "Unrestricted Subsidiary", the definition
of "Restricted Payment" and the covenant described under "--Certain Covenants--
Limitation on Restricted Payments":

  (1) "Investment" shall include the portion (proportionate to the Company's
      equity interest in such Subsidiary) of the fair market value of the net
      assets of any Subsidiary of the Company at the time that such
      Subsidiary is designated an Unrestricted Subsidiary; provided, however,
      that upon a redesignation of such Subsidiary as a Restricted
      Subsidiary, the Company shall be deemed to continue to have a permanent
      "Investment" in an Unrestricted Subsidiary equal to an amount (if
      positive) equal to (A) the Company's "Investment" in such Subsidiary at
      the time of such redesignation less (B) the portion (proportionate to
      the Company's equity interest in such Subsidiary) of the fair market
      value of the net assets of such Subsidiary at the time of such
      redesignation; and

  (2) any property transferred to or from an Unrestricted Subsidiary shall be
      valued at its fair market value at the time of such transfer, in each
      case as determined in good faith by the Board of Directors.

   "Investment Grade Rating" means a rating equal to or higher than Baa3 (or
the equivalent) by Moody's Investors Service, Inc. and BBB- (or the equivalent)
by Standard & Poor's Ratings Services.

   "Lenders" has the meaning specified in the Credit Agreement.

   "Lien" means any mortgage, pledge, security interest, encumbrance, lien or
charge of any kind (including any conditional sale or other title retention
agreement or lease in the nature thereof).

   "Like-Kind Exchange" means the disposition of property in exchange for
similar property or for cash proceeds where the proceeds are deposited in a
trust and employed to acquire similar property in a transaction qualifying as a
like-kind exchange pursuant to Section 1031 of the Internal Revenue Code of
1986 (or any successor provision).

   "Management and Allocation Policies" means the policies and procedures
adopted by the board of directors of Marathon or otherwise used by Marathon for
the purpose of preparing financial statements of the U.S. Steel Group.

   "Net Available Cash" from an Asset Disposition means cash payments received
therefrom (including any cash payments received by way of deferred payment of
principal pursuant to a note or installment receivable or otherwise and
proceeds from the sale or other disposition of any securities received as
consideration, but only as and when received, but excluding any other
consideration received in the form of assumption by the acquiring Person of
Indebtedness or other obligations relating to such properties or assets or
received in any other noncash form), in each case net of:

  (1) all legal, title and recording tax expenses, commissions and other fees
      and expenses incurred, and all Federal, state, provincial, foreign and
      local taxes required to be accrued as a liability under GAAP, as a
      consequence of such Asset Disposition;

  (2) all payments made on any Indebtedness which is secured by any assets
      subject to such Asset Disposition, in accordance with the terms of any
      Lien upon or other security agreement of any kind
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     with respect to such assets, or which must by its terms, or in order to
     obtain a necessary consent to such Asset Disposition, or by applicable
     law, be repaid out of the proceeds from such Asset Disposition;

  (3) all distributions and other payments required to be made to minority
      interest holders in Restricted Subsidiaries as a result of such Asset
      Disposition; and











Unrestricted Subsidiary.

   "Sale/Leaseback Transaction" means an arrangement relating to property owned
by the Company or a Restricted Subsidiary on July 27, 2001 or thereafter
acquired by the Company or a Restricted Subsidiary whereby the Company or a
Restricted Subsidiary transfers such property to a Person and the Company or a
Restricted Subsidiary leases it from such Person.

   "SEC" means the Securities and Exchange Commission.

   "Secured Indebtedness" means any Indebtedness of the Company secured by a
Lien.

   "Senior Indebtedness" means with respect to any Person:

  (1)  Indebtedness of such Person (including, prior to the Separation, any
       Indebtedness to the extent it is Attributed to the U. S. Steel Group),
       whether outstanding on July 27, 2001 or thereafter Incurred; and

  (2)  accrued and unpaid interest (including interest accruing on or after
       the filing of any petition in bankruptcy or for reorganization
       relating to such Person whether or not post-filing interest is allowed
       in such proceeding) in respect of (A) indebtedness of such Person for
       money borrowed and (B) indebtedness evidenced by notes, debentures,
       bonds or other similar instruments for the payment of which such
       Person is responsible or liable (in each case including, prior to
       Separation, any such Indebtedness to the extent it is Attributed to
       the U. S. Steel Group)

unless, in the case of clauses (1) and (2), in the instrument creating or
evidencing the same or pursuant to which the same is outstanding, it is
provided that such obligations are subordinate in right of payment to the

                                       66

Notes or the Guarantee of such Person, as the case may be; provided, however,
that Senior Indebtedness shall not include:

  (1)  any obligation of such Person to any Subsidiary;

  (2)  any liability for Federal, state, local or other taxes owed or owing
       by such Person;

  (3)  any accounts payable or other liability to trade creditors arising in
       the ordinary course of business (including guarantees thereof or
       instruments evidencing such liabilities);

  (4)  any Indebtedness of such Person (and any accrued and unpaid interest
       in respect thereof) which is subordinate or junior in any respect to
       any other Indebtedness or other obligation of such Person; or

  (5)  that portion of any Indebtedness which at the time of Incurrence is
       Incurred in violation of the Indenture.

   "Separation" means the separation of the Company from Marathon that occured
on the Separation Date.

   "Separation Date" means December 31, 2001.

   "Separation Documents" means the Plan of Reorganization, the Financial
Matters Agreement and the Tax Sharing Agreement.

   "Significant Subsidiary" means any Restricted Subsidiary that would be a   "�y硵�   the time separation of tnge em
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         foregoing, any increase or decrease in volume of securities
         offered (if the total dollar value of securities offered would not
         exceed that which was registered) and any deviation from the low
         or high end of the estimated maximum offering range may be
         reflected in the form of prospectus filed with Commission pursuant
         to Rule 424(b) if, in the aggregate, the changes in volume and
         price represent no more than 20% change in the maximum aggregate
         offering price set forth in the "Calculation of Registration Fee"
         table in the effective registration statement.

    (C)  To include any material information with respect to the plan of
         distribution not previously disclosed in the registration
         statement or any material change to such information in the
         registration statement;

  (ii) That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the
     Securities Act of 1933, each such post-effective amendment shall be
     deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the securities
     offered therein, and the offering of such securities at that time shall
     be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof.

  (iii) To remove from registration by means of a post-effective amendment
     any of the securities being registered which remain unsold at the
     termination of the offering.
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                                   SIGNATURES

   Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the registrant
has duly caused this registration statement to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, in the City of Pittsburgh, Commonwealth
of Pennsylvania, on July 1, 2002.

                                          United States Steel Corporation
                                          (Registrant)

                                                 /s/ Gretchen R. Haggerty
                                          By: _________________________________
                                             Senior Vice President & Treasurer

Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania

   Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this
registration statement has been signed by the following persons in the
capacities indicated on July 1, 2002.

<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                 Signature                                     Title
                 ---------                                     -----

<S>                                         <C>
                     *                          Chairman Board of Directors, Chief
___________________________________________  Executive Officer, President and Director
              Thomas J. Usher                       (Principal Executive Officer)

                     *                       Vice Chairman and Chief Operating Officer
___________________________________________                 and Director
              Roy G. Dorrance

                     *                            Vice Chairman and Chief Legal &
___________________________________________     Administrative Officer and Director
              Dan D. Sandman

                     *                        Vice Chairman & Chief Financial Officer
___________________________________________                 and Director
             John P. Surma Jr.

       /s/ .Ⰰ    ChaiSurmoh 桵�.. r.Ⰰ      /s/ _____________

-----

<<<<<<<<<<<ir�en ficer

_________                                  

. r.Ⰰ       /s/ ___________�           __    * r�/emmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmficer

_________                                  mmmmmmmm           r
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                                                               Exhibit 23.3

                       INDEPENDENT AUDITORS' CONSENT

   We consent to the incorporation by reference in this Amendment No. 3 to
Registration Statement No. 333-85152 of United States Steel Corporation on Form
S-4 of our report dated March 28, 2002 (which report expresses an unqualified
opinion and includes explanatory paragraphs relating to the uncertainties about
the consequences of the bankruptcy proceedings and the ability to continue as a
going concern), appearing in the Annual Report on Form 10-K of Republic
Technologies International Holdings, LLC for the year ended December 31, 2001,
and to the reference to us under the heading "Experts" in the Prospectus, which
is part of such Registration Statement.

/s/ Deloitte & Touche llp

Cleveland, Ohio

June 28, 2002
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